

## **Johnstown Saddle Club September 13, 2021 Minutes**

Meeting was called to order at 6:04 pm.

**Roll call of officers:** Denise, Susan and Leslie were in attendance.

**Secretary's report:** Both the July and August minutes were approved as read.

**Treasurer's report for August** - Susan stated she had found minor accounting errors which have been fixed in this report. The Royalty has \$416.83 in their account after paying \$100 for their photo shoot. We have \$13,423.93 in checking after paying Joslin \$185.50 for daily high points, \$131.74 to Gallegos Sanitation for the cleaning of toilets, \$100 to Katie Feighner for the Royalty photo shoot, and \$200 to Debbie Webster for judging August's show, \$63 to United Waste and \$74 deduction for a returned check. We received \$372 for the Fun Show, \$2,030 from the August Gymkhana and \$1,323 for the August show (which included the \$74 which had been the returned check which was made good). We have \$2,553.1 in Savings after receiving .06 cents in interest, giving us a total balance of \$15,977.12

**Royalty report:** Sheridan and Stella talked about end of the year auction items which are needed for the banquet.

**Gymkhana report:** Not much to report other than the last Gymkhana went well except for non-members having to step in and run the gate.

**Show Report:** We have our last show coming up and the judge will be Beth Walker who has judged for us before and does a great job.

**Old Business:** Talked about having the Fun Show/Royalty try outs at a different date next year as the date conflicted with County Fairs. Suggested that we do it late September since it should still be relatively warm weather.

**New Business:** Discussed a date and time for the Awards Banquet. It was decided that we would do November 6<sup>th</sup>. Jen will investigate renting Grace Place, and we can consider doing Markum's as a backup. Dana mentioned she will be donating a basket for the auction. Mandy mentioned to coordinate with approaching businesses, so we don't have several people hitting up the same business. Royalty will work on this.

We will have Paige set up the invite on Sign Up Genius so people can list how many are coming and list what they are bringing.

Next years meetings were discussed as to where we will have them. Jen will investigate meeting dates for next year at Grace Place for the months we meet on Saturdays.

**New Members:** None.

**Member time:** Nothing to report

**Bills to be paid:** Susan mentioned needing to pay Lori for the supplies to build the Trail bridge. Lori was thanked for stepping up and taking on that task for the club.

Next meeting will be held on October 2, 2021, at 6:00 pm, at Grace Place.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:32 pm.